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V Board of Public Utilities

Kansas City, Kansas
BOARD AGENDA

i

Regular Session
September 16, 2020 — 6:00 P.M.

Call to Order

Roll Call

____Ryan Eidson, At Large, Position 2

Tom Groneman, District 2

Robert L. Milan, Sr., District 1

Jeff Bryant, District 3

Mary L. Gonzales, At Large, Position 1
Rose Mulvany Henry, At Large, Position 3

Approval of Agenda

Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Session of September 2, 2020
Visitors

General Manager / Staff Reports

i. COVID-19 Update

ii. Water Main Replacement
1ii. Nearman CT4 Update

iv. Miscellaneous Comments
Board Comments

Adjourn



Approval of Minutes
Regular Session 9-2-20
Agenda Item #IV
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The Board of Public Utilities of Kansas City, Kansas (aka BPU, We, Us, Our) met
remotely in Regular Session on Wednesday, September 2, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. The following
Board Members were on the teleconference: Mr. Eidson, President; Robert L. Milan, Vice
President; Mary Gonzales, Secretary; Jeff Bryant, Rose Mulvany Henry and Thomas
Groneman.

Also on teleconference: William Johnson, General Manager; Angela Lawson, Deputy
Chief Counsel; Lori Austin, Chief Financial Officer/Chief Administrative Officer; Jim Epp,
Executive Director Water Operations; Johnnetta Hinson, Executive Director Customer Service;
Jeremy Ash, Executive Director Electric Operations; Dong Quach, Executive Director Electric
Production; Jerry Ohmes, Executive Director Electric Supply; Robert Kamp, IT Project
Manager; David Mehlhaft, Chief Communications Officer; Dennis Dumovich, Director of
Human Resources; Sperlynn Byers, Acting Director of Information Technology; Patrice
Townsend, Director Utility Services; and Brian Laverack Director of Network Operations.

A tape of this meeting is on file at the Board of Public Ultilities.

Mr. Eidson called the Board Meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. He welcomed all that were
listening or viewing the meeting. He stated the COVID-19 pandemic had resulted in a State of
Emergency disaster declared by the Governor which made it necessary to conduct the meeting
using technology instead of in person. Those wishing to offer comments during the Visitors
Comments section could click on the raised hand feature at the bottom of the application or
window or press Star 9 and be connected by phone. As always, the public could email or call
the BPU with any concerns. The Agenda could be found on the BPU website. If you were
using Zoom, it would appear on your screen. Mr. Eidson introduced himself and the other
Board Members along with the GM, and Legal Counsel.

Roll call was taken and all Board Members were present via teleconference.

Motion was made to approve the Agenda by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Mr. Milan, and
carried.

Motion was made to approve the Minutes of the Regular Session of August 19, 2020 by
Ms. Gonzales, seconded by Mr. Groneman, and carried.

Mr. Eidson turned the meeting over to Mr. Bill Johnson, General Manager.
Mr. Johnson asked Mr. Robert Kamp, IT Project Manager, if there were any visitors

wishing to speak.
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Mr. Kamp said that no one had their hand raised via teleconference.

Item #6 — General Manager’s Reports

ii.

COVID-19 Update: Mr. Johnson gave an update on company COVID -19 matters.

CARES Act: Mr. Johnson updated the Board about the $250K approved by the UG. At
this time it looked like most of the request would be used for technology needs
revolving around employees working in the office and remotely should the need arise
due to the utility’s COVID-19 response. Teleconferencing necessities were also on the
list. The evaluation was still ongoing. There was also an application for $10K
submitted which was to be dedicated to personal protection equipment for employees.

Mr. Kamp reported that a visitor had joined the meeting and had raised their hand.

Revisit Item #5 — Visitors

Ms. Christina N. Wind, 6348 County Line Road. Ms. Wind discussed with the Board a
situation with water charges not being on her utility bill and her desire to get that resolved
through arrangements versus paying the error in one large sum. She would also like for her
name to be corrected on her bill.

Ms. Hinson, Executive Director of Customer Service, said that she would receive a call the
following day to discuss and resolve the situation.

1ii.

1v.

July 2020 Financials: Ms. Lori Austin, Chief Financial Officer/Chief Administrative
Officer, presented the July 2020 Financials with a PowerPoint presentation (see
attached).

Motion was made to approve the July 2020 Financials by Ms. Gonzales, seconded by
Mr. Groneman and carried.

Electric Operations Update: Mr. Jeremy Ash, Executive Director Electric Operations,
gave a PowerPoint presentation on Electric Operations Pole Inspections, (see attached).

Mr. Ash answered questions from the Board.
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v.  Open Health Care Enrollment: Mr. Dennis Dumovich, Director of Human Resources,
gave a PowerPoint presentation outlining the upcoming healthcare open enrollment
process, including the addition of the Spira Care Center option, the new pharmacy
benefit manager, CVS Caremark, and the announcement of flu shot dates and options
(see attached).

Mr. Dumovich answered questions from the Board.

vi.  Miscellaneous Comments: Mr. Johnson expressed his thanks to staff for the evening’s
presentations.  He also congratulated Mr. Jim Epp, Executive Director Water
Operations, on receiving the Kansas Section American Water Works Association,
(KsAWWA) Richard Porter Service Award. He also informed the Board that Mr.
Durward Johnson, Director Water Processing, would be moving into the Chairman
position of KsAWWA. He also wanted to wish Ms. Gonzales a happy birthday.

Ttem #8 — Board Comments

Mr. Eidson thanked all for their presentations. He extended a happy birthday to Ms.
Gonzales and he also wanted Mr. Ash to thank his staff for doing a great job getting the power,
including his, back on from the storms the previous day.

Mr. Groneman reported on the UG Public Works and Safety Committee meeting he
attended. He said it had included discussion on Metro 24, the fitness center housed in the Joe
Amayo Community Center, as it was time for their contract renewal. He had requested that the
owner reach out to BPU staff in regards to their utility usage and fees. He extended a happy
birthday to Ms. Gonzales and reminded everyone to stay safe.

Mr. Johnson said he had been contacted by Metro 24 ownership and that there was a
conversation about the possibility of metering the fitness center separately. Their electrician
was going to make assessments and let us know before moving forward with any work that
would be done.

Mr. Milan thanked the staff for their reports.

Mr. Bryant wished Ms. Gonzales a happy birthday. He updated the Board on the UG
Standing Committee — Finance meeting. He reported that an ordinance had moved forward for

approval of industrial revenue bonds for a new distribution center to be built next to Kansas
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Speedway. The approximately $400M project would be used for ecommerce and store
fulfillment for Urban Outfitters. He commented that this company was looking towards being
partners with the UG and community. He also thanked the staff for the updates.

Ms. Gonzales commented on the great staff presentations and congratulated Mr. Epp
and Mr. Johnson on their award and appointment. She also thanked everyone for the birthday
wishes.

Ms. Mulvany Henry echoed the previous comments on the staff presentations and
achievements and wished Ms. Gonzales a happy birthday. She also mentioned that she had a
community member reach out to express thanks from her 90 year old mother for getting her
power restored. She had lost power for 24 hours but it was important for her to let us know she
appreciated the hard work it took to get it back up.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 P.M. by Ms. Gonzales, seconded by
Mr. Bryant and carried.

ATTEST: APPROVED:

Secretary President
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